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      Tel No. 057 8648334                                                           
     

Roll No. 20118L

          
    Scoil Bhríde,

Cluain na Slí,

email address: clonasleens
@gmail.com
   Co. Laoise.
         Website: clonasleens.ie
                                     
     

     Principal: John O’Sullivan                        Deputy Principal: Siobhán O’Donoghue                                                                       

13/6/’22

Dear Parents,

Enclosed is a school report for your child/children for the school-year 2021-2022. Considering that we are not closing for the Summer Holidays until Wednesday June 22nd, you have an opportunity, if you should wish, to query any aspect of the report with Class Teacher. If you should wish to do so please call to arrange a conversation with the appropriate staff member. In relation to your child’s Standardised Test Scores, please be aware that these tests measure your child’s achievement as compared with other children of the same age (Age Based Sten) or in the same class (Class Based Sten) throughout all schools in Ireland. The score is communicated either as a Percentile Ranking or as a Sten.

The table below describes what the different Sten and Percentile Ranking tell you about your child’s achievements.

	Percentile Ranking
	Sten
	What does this score mean?
	% of children in Ireland with this score
	Coverage

	86-99
	8-10
	Well above average
	16%
	Top one sixth of pupils

	69-85
	7
	High Average
	17%
	Next to the top one sixth of pupils

	31-68
	5-6
	Average
	34%
	Middle one third of pupils

	16-30
	4
	Low Average
	17%
	Next to bottom one sixth of pupils

	1-15
	1-3
	Well below Average
	16%
	Bottom one sixth of pupils


If my child’s score is low what does this tell me?

A Sten Score of 1,2, or 3 (Percentile Ranking 1-15) suggests that your child may have difficulties in one of the areas tested. A clearer picture of where he/she stands can be obtained by comparing this year’s score to those of other preceeding years. Other assessments may also be used to determine if this is indeed the case. Information about your child’s learning and development at home eg. Homework may also be helpful to the teacher. Teachers at your child’s school may decide that your child may benefit from extra support. If so, your child’s teacher will talk to you about this. 

If my child’s score is high, what does this tell me?

A high score may suggest that your child is a high achiever in the area tested. As with low scores, one high score is not enough to confirm this. At Scoil Bhríde we keep a close record of your child’s attainments year on year so that we are provided with a clearer picture of where he/she stands. Your child’s teacher will use information from other classroom assessments to determine more definitively how well your child is doing in Maths, English Reading and/or any other subject area. If needs be, the teacher may talk to you about extra learning opportunities that you and the school can provide for your child. 

What can effect my child’s score?

As with other tests your child does in school, the score on a Standardised Test can be effected by how he/she feels on the test day or by worry or excitement regarding a home or school event. This means that each test score is only an indication of your child’s achievement. Comparing scores from year to year and also referring to the Teacher’s own observations provide a more telling impression of your child’s ability. Remember that you play an important role in encouraging and supporting your child regardless of test scores.

Hoping this information is of use in reading your  child’s report accurately.

Kind Regards,

______________________________________________

John O’Sullivan (Principal)

